
WOODLAND MIDDLE SCHOOL
February 2023

Thursday, February 9
School Board Meeting

6:15pm

Friday, February 14
Replacement Levy Election Day

Friday, February 17
Non Student / Staff Day

Monday, February 20
Presidents Day

No School

 

 

WHY:  Increase family involvement, build community, and HAVE FUN!! 

When:  Thursday, February 23rd 

Time:  5-7pm 

Where:  Woodland Middle School 

Cost:  FREE to WMS families! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHY:  Increase family involvement, build community, and HAVE FUN!! 

When:  Thursday, February 23rd 

Time:  5-7pm 

Where:  Woodland Middle School 

Cost:  FREE to WMS families! 

 

 

February 21st – 24th

District wide Kindness Week 

Thursday, February 23
Trojan Family Night

5pm – 7pm
School Board Meeting

6:15pm

Friday, February 24th
Spirit Day -Twins Day

Thursday, March 2nd

PTSA Meeting @ Columbia 
Elementary

6pm

Important Dates



Monday, February 6
Boys Basketball vs. Hockinson @ WMS

Wednesday, February 8
Boys Basketball vs. Castle Rock @ WMS

Monday, February 13
Boys Basketball vs. Huntington @ Huntington

Wednesday, February 15
Boys Basketball vs. Coweeman @ WMS

Thursday, February 16
Knowledge Bowl @ WMS

Wednesday, February 22
Boys Basketball vs. Canyon Creek @ WMS

Thursday, February 23
Knowledge Bowl @ Canyon Creek

Monday, February 27
Boys Basketball vs. King’s Way @ King’s Way

Upcoming Activity Dates

Wednesday, March 1
Boys Basketball vs. Mt. Solo  @ Mt. Solo

Thursday, March 2
Knowledge Bowl @ Castle Rock

Monday, March 6
Boys Basketball vs. LaCenter @ WMS

Wednesday, March 8
Boys Basketball vs. Jemtegaard @  

Jemetegaard

Thursday, March 9
Knowledge Bowl @ WMS

Monday, March 13
Boys Basketball vs. View Ridge @ View 

Ridge

Wednesday, March 15
Boys Basketball vs. TBD @ WMS

Thursday, March 16
Knowledge Bowl @ TBD

Spring Sports 
Sign ups Open February 6th

Girls Golf 
Practice begins February 27th

Coach – Sarah Netland - netlands@woodlandschools.org

Track and Field
Practice Begins March 27th

Coach – Ben Nelson - nelsonbe@woodlandschools.org



Woodland Middle School announces this year's after school musical: Giants in the Sky! This story 
explores the world of Giants who live above the clouds. Ever since they left Earth a long time ago, 
the Giants have made a life up above where their job is to keep the sky beautiful. But there is one 

curious Giant who wonders what life is like on Earth, so she steals a key to the locked up 
“beanstalk” and embarks on an adventure down below!

Come and support your WMS drama students in this fun and upbeat musical show! We hope you 
can join us!

Showtimes:
Friday, March 3rd: 6:00pm

Saturday, March 4th: 2:00pm and 6:00pm
Tickets are $5.00 per seat** - general admission seating- and can be 

purchased here:
Tickets - Click Here

**Toddlers and babies who can sit on laps do not need to have a ticket purchased.

https://wa-woodland-lite.intouchreceipting.com/WMSDrama


Super Bowl Fun Facts!
(Answers Below)

Solve the math problems below to find out some fun facts about the Super Bowl.

1. The very first Super Bowl was on January 15, 2,004-37. 
2. Super Bowl LVII will be played this month.

3. The Steelers and Patriots are tied with 72 ÷ 12 championships apiece.
4. The Lombardi trophy weighs 3.5 x 2 pounds. And costs $500,000 ÷ 101.

5. Each franchise pays for 1,000 - 300 ÷ 2 - 700 Super Bowl rings with help from the league totalling $ 0.5 x 107.
6. The NFL has a policy against holding the Super Bowl in stadiums that have a climate of less than 52 x 2 degrees 

Fahrenheit.

Do we have more Eagle or Chief fans at WMS? Who do you predict will win the Super Bowl? Cast your vote here.

1 -The very first Super Bowl was on January 15, 1967.2 -Super Bowl 57will be played this month.3 -The Steelers and Patriots are tied withsix
championships apiece.4 -The Lombardi trophy weighs7pounds.And costs$50,000. 5 -Each franchise pays for150Super Bowl rings with help 

from the league totalling$5,000,000.6 -The NFL has a policy against holding the Super Bowl in stadiums that have a climate of less than 50
degrees Fahrenheit.

The Woodland Way 5k
The race where we all come together.

March 25, 2023

Register now and race around Woodland Middle School and Columbia Elementary 
School, in a celebration of our town and our close knit community. All proceeds 

benefit the Woodland Middle School Running Club. Our Running Club has 
approximately 20 members and runs through Woodland every week from 

November through March promoting health and fitness amongst our youth. These 
students want to spread this message and knowledge throughout our community.

Online registration is available until March 24th, 2023 at 3pm. Same day 
registration will be available from 7:00 am - 8:30am (cash only).

Race begins at 9am in the Green Gym, off Buckeye and Park St., at WMS .

For online registration and t-shirt Purchase click here. 

For questions please contact rineharc@woodlandschools.org

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe7kdIa1wVaR93VqJIn-I-_25gwBUfcUWvLhvtQKDR5ofVgsw/viewform
https://www.countryliving.com/life/entertainment/g35141413/super-bowl-facts-trivia/
https://www.countryliving.com/life/entertainment/g35141413/super-bowl-facts-trivia/
https://wa-woodland-lite.intouchreceipting.com/WMSWoodlandWay5K
mailto:rineharc@woodlandschools.org


WMS Office Hours

Monday 9:30am – 4:15pm

Tuesday – Friday 8:15 – 4:15 Invest ED is a non-profit that provides 
students with immediate help when it is 

needed most, our school utilizes the funds 
they provide to help students in need 

throughout the school year. 

This year alone we were able to help over 20 
students with the funds they provided us.

If you would like to donate to students at 
your school please click the link below. 

https://invested.org/campaigns/woodland-middle-school

WMS Building Entry
Students will enter through the commons. 

Monday 9:40am

Tuesday – Friday 8:25am

2022-2023 Bell Schedules



http://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/washington/woodland/woodland-middle-school




DISCRIMINATION 
Woodland Public School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis 
of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual 
orientation, gender expression, gender identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or 
service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth 
groups. The following employee(s) has been designated to handle questions and complaints of 
alleged discrimination:  

• Vicky Barnes, Title IX Officer, Civil Right Coordinator, and Affirmative Action Officer, 800 
Second St. Woodland, WA 98674, barnesv@woodlandschools.org, (360) 841-2702 

• Jake Hall, 504 Coordinator, 800 Second St. Woodland, WA 
98674, hallj@woodlandschools.org, (360) 841-2720 

You can report discrimination and discriminatory harassment to any school staff member or to 
the district's Civil Rights Coordinator, listed above. You also have the right to file a complaint (see 
below). For a copy of your district’s nondiscrimination policy and procedure, contact your school 
or district office or view it online here: LINK 
 
SEXUAL HARASSMENT 
Students and staff are protected against sexual harassment by anyone in any school program or 
activity, including on the school campus, on the school bus, or off-campus during a school-
sponsored activity. 
 
Sexual harassment is unwelcome behavior or communication that is sexual in nature when: 
• A student or employee is led to believe that he or she must submit to unwelcome sexual 

conduct or communications in order to gain something in return, such as a grade, a 
promotion, a place on a sports team, or any educational or employment decision, or 

• The conduct substantially interferes with a student's educational performance or creates an 
intimidating or hostile educational or employment environment. 

 
Examples of Sexual Harassment: 
• Pressuring a person for sexual favors 
• Unwelcome touching of a sexual nature 
• Writing graffiti of a sexual nature 
• Distributing sexually explicit texts, e-mails, or pictures 
• Making sexual jokes, rumors, or suggestive remarks 
• Physical violence, including rape and sexual assault 

 
You can report sexual harassment to any school staff member or to the district's Title IX Officer, 
who is listed above. You also have the right to file a complaint (see below). For a copy of your 
district’s sexual harassment policy and procedure, contact your school or district office, or view it 
online here: LINK 
 
COMPLAINT OPTIONS: DISCRIMINATION AND SEXUAL HARASSMENT 



If you believe that you or your child have experienced unlawful discrimination, discriminatory 
harassment, or sexual harassment at school, you have the right to file a complaint. 

Before filing a complaint, you can discuss your concerns with your child’s principal or with the 
school district’s Section 504 Coordinator, Title IX Officer, or Civil Rights Coordinator, who are listed 
above. This is often the fastest way to revolve your concerns.

Complaint to the School District 
Step 1. Write Our Your Complaint
In most cases, complaints must be filed within one year from the date of the incident or conduct 
that is the subject of the complaint. A complaint must be in writing. Be sure to describe the conduct 
or incident, explain why you believe discrimination, discriminatory harassment, or sexual 
harassment has taken place, and describe what actions you believe the district should take to 
resolve the problem. Send your written complaint—by mail, fax, email, or hand delivery—to the 
district superintendent or civil rights compliance coordinator.

Step 2: School District Investigates Your Complaint
Once the district receives your written complaint, the coordinator will give you a copy of the 
complaint procedure and make sure a prompt and thorough investigation takes place. The 
superintendent or designee will respond to you in writing within 30 calendar days—unless you 
agree on a different time period. If your complaint involves exceptional circumstances that demand 
a lengthier investigation, the district will notify you in writing to explain why staff need a time 
extension and the new date for their written response.

Step 3: School District Responds to Your Complaint
In its written response, the district will include a summary of the results of the investigation, a 
determination of whether or not the district failed to comply with civil rights laws, notification that 
you can appeal this determination, and any measures necessary to bring the district into 
compliance with civil rights laws. Corrective measures will be put into effect within 30 calendar 
days after this written response—unless you agree to a different time period.

Appeal to the School District
If you disagree with the school district’s decision, you may appeal to the school district’s board of 
directors. You must file a notice of appeal in writing to the secretary of the school board within 10 
calendar days after you received the school district’s response to your complaint. The school board 
will schedule a hearing within 20 calendar days after they received your appeal, unless you agree 
on a different timeline. The school board will send you a written decision within 30 calendar days 
after the district received your notice of appeal. The school board’s decision will include 
information about how to file a complaint with the Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction 
(OSPI).

Complaint to OSPI
If you do not agree with the school district’s appeal decision, state law provides the option to file a 
formal complaint with the Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI). This is a 



separate complaint process that can take place if one of these two conditions has occurred: (1) you have 
completed the district’s complaint and appeal process, or (2) the district has not followed the complaint 
and appeal process correctly. 

You have 20 calendar days to file a complaint to OSPI from the day you received the decision on your 
appeal. You can send your written complaint to the Equity and Civil Rights Office at OSPI:
Email: Equity@k12.wa.us ǀ Fax: 360-664-2967
Mail or hand deliver: PO Box 47200, 600 Washington St. S.E., Olympia, WA 98504-7200

For more information, visit our website, or contact OSPI’s Equity and Civil Rights Office at 360-725-
6162/TTY: 360-664-3631 or by e-mail at equity@k12.wa.us.

Other Discrimination Complaint Options
Office for Civil Rights, U.S. Department of Education 
206-607-1600 ǀ TDD: 1-800-877-8339 ǀ OCR.Seattle@ed.gov ǀ OCR Website

Washington State Human Rights Commission 
1-800-233-3247 ǀ TTY: 1-800-300-7525 ǀ Human Rights Commission Website 

Woodland Public School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, 
gender identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts andother designated youth groups. The following employee(s) has been designated to handle 

questions and complaints of alleged discrimination:
Vicky Barnes, Title IX Officer, Civil Right Coordinator, and Affirmative Action Officer, 800 Second St. Woodland, WA 98674,barnesv@woodlandschools.org, (360) 841-2702

Jake Hall, 504 Coordinator, 800 Second St. Woodland, WA 98674,hallj@woodlandschools.org, (360) 841-2720
You can report discrimination and discriminatory harassment to any school staff member or to the district's Civil Rights Coordinator, listed above. You also have the right to file a complaint. For a copy of your district’s 
nondiscrimination policy and procedure, contact your school or district office or view it online atwww.woodlandschools.org/policies. You can also make a complaint with the Office for Civil Rights, U.S. Department of 

mailto:Equity@k12.wa.us
http://www.k12.wa.us/Equity/Complaints.aspx
mailto:equity@k12.wa.us
mailto:OCR.Seattle@ed.gov
http://www.ed.gov/ocr
http://www.hum.wa.gov/

